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Friday 1st December 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am delighted to present you with the SIAMS Inspection report from the inspection that took place 

on 20th November.  The SIAMS Framework changed from September 2023 in that there is no longer 

a grading system.  The school is awarded a J1 if there is sufficient evidence to support that the 

school is living up to its foundation as a Church school enabling pupils and adults to flourish or J2 

where there is insufficient evidence to support the judgement.   

We are pleased to inform you that the school received a J1 and is fully living up to its foundation 

as a Church school, enabling pupils and adults to flourish. 

We are really pleased with the report as we feel that it showcases the school well.  It highlights that, 

‘nurture is at the heart of relationships throughout the school. All are known and valued as unique. 

This enhances the mental health and wellbeing of all.’ Also, ‘through varied enrichment and 

opportunities to take on responsibility within school, pupil are ambitious for themselves and their 

community. They know their views are valued and that their actions make a positive difference.’     

Inspectors have left us with some clear points for improvement around consistency of 

implementation. These align fully with the work we were doing and have planned to do over the 

next couple of years. They are fully embedded in the School Improvement Priorities which are 

regularly monitored by leaders, governors, and South York Multi Academy Trust.  

Once again, this report is testament to the great things that happen in our school. All involved in the 

school are fully focussed on giving our children the best possible experiences and education we can. 

We hope you enjoy reading it. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Have a lovely weekend 

                

Kerry Davies                                                                  Timothy Andrew 

Executive Headteacher       Chair of Governors 

 


